
 

 

CONSERVATION BOARD                                              MARCH 28, 2022 

 

MEMBERS: 

 

Kim Boyd, Chairman 

Paul Dureus 

Karen Ford 

Pat Murphy (absent) 

 

MINUTES: 

 

Ms. Boyd made a motion to approve the February 28, 2022 minutes, seconded by Ms. Ford.  All 

present members voted “aye” to approve. 

 

PLANNING BOARD APPLICATIONS: 

 

The Conservation members reviewed the following Planning Board applications. 

 

A. Tomra NY Recycling LLC, Final Site Plan. The purpose of this project is to install and 

upgrade the glass processing system in the southeast corner of the existing on site 

building. The members reviewed the storm water management plan, where hey will 

restore and clean the pond and will then maintain cleaning in the future. 

 

Trees will be added along the front of the property on Loomis Road.   

The Conservation members like the addition of the trees. 

 

B. The Conservation members reviewed and discussed the Final Supreme Court Order on  

      the project proposed by the Delaware River Solar, LLC.   

 

Adjudged, that The Town of Farmington Planning Board determination of its Negative 

Declaration under SEQRA dated December 18, 2019, Special Use Permit approval with 

conditions dated October 7, 2020 and the Preliminary Site Plan approval with conditions 

dated November 4, 2020 all relating to the project proposed by the Delaware River Solar, 

LLC on property owned by respondents Smiths, are confirmed to be not in violative and in 

compliance with law. 

 

C. DRUMLIN SIGNAGE: 

 

The members brought their ideas for creating signage for the drumlins.  Mr. Ron Brand 

stopped into the office and they discussed their ideas. 

 

 

D. EARTH DAY:  

 

Ms. Boyd called Mr. Tim Ford, Farmington Parks Department about any areas of Farmington 

that the Conservation members can pick up trash.  The members will walk the Auburn Trail, 

located on Farmington/Victor Town Line Road on Saturday, April 23, 2022 from 9:00-12:00.  

Rain date will be April 24, 2022. 
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E. PRELIMINARY RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION:   Power Property, Incentive 

Zoning, Rte 96 to Collett Road. The members reviewed the list of incentives to be 

requested from the town and amenities to be offered by the developer. 

 

F. ARBOR DAY: 

 

The members discussed doing something to celebrate Arbor Day.  The members will do some 

research on possibly holding a tree sale in the future 

 

Ms. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM., seconded by Dr. Dureus. 

 

The next meeting will be held on April 25, 2022 at 7:00 PM 

 

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes. 

 

 

           

 

 


